
 

Construction Notice 

Elevated Guideway Span Installation on 178 Street at 87 Avenue 

Area 6  

 

On or around July 21, 2025, Marigold crews will begin installing the Valley Line West 

elevated guideway span over 178 Street in the middle of 87 Avenue. This work will occur 

during overnight hours (9:30 p.m. to 6 a.m.). 

 

To accommodate this work, east/west traffic on 87 Avenue will be reduced to a single lane 

in either direction and right turn movements will be maintained. North/south traffic at this 

intersection must turn right during overnight hours. North/south traffic and left turn 

movements will reopen during daytime hours. Details on daytime traffic configurations can 

be found here: 

Traffic Shift on 87 Avenue between 175 Street and 181 Street 

Pedestrian access will be maintained; however, detours may be implemented. Please 

follow project wayfinding signage. 

 

This work is expected to last two weeks. 

 

178 Street and 87 Avenue Intersection  

 
 

  

https://vlwcommprod.blob.core.windows.net/vlwcomm-files/ce21d56a-bd5b-4777-840f-0f2c3fb0abff-1b056384-c6cd-45a9-bee6-b2e388a99e84-175%20-%20181%20St%20Traffic%20Shift.pdf


   

 

To accommodate this work, the public will be impacted in the following areas: 

 

Drivers: 

• Northbound and southbound traffic at the intersection of 178 Street and 87 

Avenue will be banned and must turn right during overnight hours (9:30 p.m. 

to 6 a.m.). 

• Eastbound and westbound traffic through the intersection will be reduced to a 

single lane in either direction during overnight hours (9:30 p.m. to 6 a.m.). 

• Right turn movements will be maintained. 

• Left turn movements will be banned during overnight hours (9:30 p.m. to 6 

a.m.). 

 

Pedestrians: 

• The west crosswalk across 87 Avenue at 178 Street will be closed during 

overnight hours (9:30 p.m. to 6 a.m.).  

• Detours will be in place. Please follow project wayfinding signage. 

 

Other impacts: 

• Construction will occur during overnight hours (9:30 p.m. to 6 a.m.). 

• Marigold has obtained an overnight roadwork permit, in accordance with City of 

Edmonton bylaws and regulations. *City of Edmonton Bylaw C14600. 

• There will be noise associated with this work including that of heavy equipment 

and increased construction vehicle traffic in the area. Every effort will be made to 

reduce the impact to the public. 

• This work is expected to last two weeks. 

 

We ask for your understanding and patience as construction progresses. 

The information in this bulletin is current to July 7, 2025. Please note that all dates are 

approximate and weather dependent. We thank you for your patience and understanding during 

the construction of the Valley Line West LRT project.   

 

Contact Us 

 

Marigold Infrastructure Partners (for construction inquiries) 

Visit: marigoldinfra.ca 

Email:  public@marigoldinfra.ca 

Call:  780-412-2183 

Follow us on:    

 

City of Edmonton (for general project inquiries) 

Visit: edmonton.ca/valleylinewest 

mailto:public@marigoldinfra.ca
https://www.instagram.com/marigoldtransit/
https://www.facebook.com/MIPValleyLineWest
https://twitter.com/MarigoldTransit


   

 

Email: lrtprojects@edmonton.ca 

Call: LRT Projects Information Centre at 780-496-4874 (voicemail) 

mailto:lrtprojects@edmonton.ca

